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February 13, 2012 
 
 
David Ningeongan, President 
Kivalliq Inuit Association 
PO Box 340 
RANKIN INLET NU, X0C 0G0  
        Delivered Via Electronic Mail 
 
Dear President Ningeongan, 
 
 
As a follow up to our meeting in Vancouver, the Nunavut Planning Commission (the 
Commission) remains committed to keeping you and Kivalliq Inuit Association (KIA) Board of 
Directors informed on the formulation of the Draft Nunavut Land use Plan (DNLUP) and 
proposed consultation process.   
 
As the Institution of Public Government established under the Nunavut Land Claims Agreement 
(NLCA) with discrete functions related to the development and implementation of land use 
plans in the Nunavut Settlement Area, we take our NLCA obligations very seriously. 
 
As you are aware, the Government of Canada, Government of Nunavut and Nunavut Tunngavik 
Incorporated have requested that an independent third party review of our land use planning 
process.  The Commission is participating in this review and is encouraging the parties to move 
forward in a timely manner. At present the Commission is being encouraged by the Nunavut 
Association of Municipalities and industry to move forward with the land use planning process 
and public release of the DNLUP which is required under NLCA 11.5.3.  
 
The Commission would like the opportunity to share our land use planning process with the KIA 
Board of Directors.  In addition, we would like to discuss challenges we are experiencing with 
making the DNLUP public so that we can further our discussions on the DNLUP content with 
Inuit and other interested parties.  
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As such, the Commission would like the opportunity to provide the Board with an update at the 
upcoming Taloyoak Board Meeting. 
 

The Commission is respectful of your agenda and time constraints, and would only require 
approximately half an hour plus time for questions. 
 
I look forward to hearing back from you at your earliest convenience.   
 
 
Respectfully,  

 

Ron Roach, Chairperson 
 
 
CC:  KIA Board Members: 

Justin Merritt, KIA Executive Director 
 

 


